
 
  
----- Original Message -----  
From: Lachute, Steven E.  
Sent: Wednesday, November 18, 2009 9:35 AM 
Subject: Homicide Investigation 

 
 
Please disseminate to your members: 
 
Sheriff Newell Normand reports, shortly before 11:00 PM last night, our officers responded to 
reports of gunshots in the area of the 2000 block of Basie Drive in Marrero. 
 
First responding officers located a 20 year old B/M, identified as Danny Young of Marrero 
suffering from gunshot wounds to the lower back.  He was transported to University Hospital 
where he is being treated for non-life threatening injury. 
 
A second victim, identified only as a 19 year old B/F, also from Marrero, was found lying on the 
rear seat of a 2006 Hyundai parked in front of 2033 Basie suffering from multiple gunshot 
wounds.  She was pronounced dead on the scene. 
 
Homicide detectives learned both victims were preparing to leave the area after getting into the 
2006 Hyundai.  Moments later multiple gunshots rang out causing Young to exit the vehicle and 
flee. 
 
A number of spent shell casings from three different caliber weapons were located near the 
victim's vehicle. 
 
We have been unable to determine a motive at this time, nor do we have any suspects. 
 
Anyone with information in this matter is asked to contact our Homicide division at 364-5300 or 
Crimestoppers. 
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